
Crisis Management Review Meeting Minutes 
September 7, 2017 

10:30 a.m. 
Pana Sr. High School Library 

 
Lori Ade called the meeting to order at 10:33 am at the Pana High School Library. 
 
Members Present: Lori Ade, Bruce Engeling, Greg Hager, Terry Trader, Bonnie Sowarsh, Rod Bland, Daniel 
Bland, Richard Raher, Sandy Pauley, Jason Bauer, Deb Zueck, Scott Savage, Juletta Ellis, Gayle McRoberts 
 
Members Absent: Cheri Wysong 
 
Approval of Minutes from October 27, 2016 - Motion by Daniel Bland and seconded by Gayle McRoberts. 
 
Crisis Management Flip Chart Updates 
Mr. Bauer’s name will be updated on the charts. Death of student or staff member was updated last year. 
Outside staff attending meeting will update their contact information based off today’s sign in sheet. 
 
Annual Safety Drill Schedule 
Law enforcement drills and FD drills are planned by end of October, dates to be finalized. Bus evacuations are 
TBD, no later than mid-October. Severe weather and earthquake drills will be scheduled. 
 
NIMS Training Update 
The NIMS training by required staff has been completed. Lori Ade reported that she and Juletta Ellis attended 
the Christian County Disaster Drill in Taylorville on April 12, 2017.  She encouraged others to participate in 
these drills when offered. 
 
Security System Discussion 
No major changes from last year. The Chief of police and dispatch has live access. The elementary and Jr. 
High buildings have requests for additional cameras that will be considered in the upcoming year. Plan at some 
point during the year to name the cameras and possibly adjust positioning.  
 
Ms. McRoberts is requesting new gun prohibited signs. Mrs. Zueck is requesting smaller signs. Sheriff 
Engeling stated he would provide the district with new signs. 
 
Other Considerations 
Shatter proof film was examined last year. Mrs. Ade requested quotes and found it would cost about 10-12 
thousand dollars to cover all windows and doors with shatter proof film. 
Chief Bland suggested school crossing guards be required to wear reflective vests. K9 checks should be 
expected in 2018 after training has been completed. Lori Ade discussed the possibility of the PD working with 
the bus driving staff to practice various security scenarios. Bonnie Sowarsh conducted a suicide awareness 
and prevention training with 7-12 grade students.  
 
Next Meeting 
Thursday, September 13, 2018 at the Pana High School Library 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 


